NSSA Executive Committee Meeting
San Antonio, Texas
October 5, 2011
____________________________________________________________________

Roll Call – Meeting called to order by President Jim Gast at 9:00 AM CDT.  Present were Bob DeFrancesco, Vice President; Jack Tans, Secretary/Treasurer; Mike Ferchaw, Zone 1; Sam Armstrong, Zone 2; John Haugh, Zone 3; Ken Keth, Zone 4; Ron Ausman, Zone 5; Gary Mathews, Zone 6; Bill Wright, Zone 7; John Bratty, Zone 8; Michael Hampton, Jr., Executive Director; Linda Steen, NSSA Director of Skeet, and Steve Scales, NSSA Director of Finance.  
Steve Scales opened the meeting with the recommendation that the NSSA retain the accounting firm of Padgett Stratemann & Co. LLP to perform the certified audit for the fiscal year ending November 30, 2011.  Motion made by Jack Tans with second by Gary Mathews, all in favor. 
Discussion followed with respect to having another accounting firms offer on the audit and tax work for the following fiscal year.  It was noted that there was no dissatisfaction with the work of Padgett.  Steve Scales will follow on this recommendation.
Steve then explained that he was reviewing with PayLeap, our credit card processor, to manage other payment activities. Motion made by Bob DeFrancesco with a second by Bill Wright to approve such a change, all in favor.
Steve then reviewed the fiscal 2012 budget in detail and answered questions.  The budget document had been reviewed the previous day by the NSSA Finance Committee and was recommended to the Executive Committee for approval. Total revenue is anticipated to be about $6.7 million with net income of approximately $90,000.  Motion made by Bob DeFrancesco with second by Jack Tans to approve the budget as presented, all in favor.
The Executive Committee then discussed the status of various capital improvements including the remodel and upgrade of rest rooms in the area of the vendor building (Recent dry weather has caused tree roots to clog sewer drains in this area.) and the construction of an enlargement and modernization of the maintenance building and comfort station at the second row of skeet fields.  This construction activity is anticipated to cost approximately $600,000.  Steve Scales will talk with the Frost Bank to provide financing alternatives.
Discussion then followed on the progress of the World Shoot, etc.

Meeting was adjourned at about 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jack Tans
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